
 

 

9 March 2022 
 
 
 
Ms. Elena Ublieva 
Russian Federation (RUEF) 
13 Sovnarkomovskaya St. 
Office 221, GSP-1080 
Nizhny Novgorod, 603950 Russia 
 
Sent via email: info@ruef.ru and e.ublieva@ruef.ru 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Ublieva: 
 
Due to the current and unacceptable realities that are taking place in Ukraine, the International 
Association of Exhibitions and Events (IAEE) is suspending our Reciprocity Agreement with RUEF.  
 
The global exhibitions and events industry relies on and thrives through generating commerce 
for economic development of all countries. Mutual respect and peace are the way forward for 
humankind and the global marketplace. Given the current realities, we are informing you of our 
decision.  
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
David DuBois, CMP, CAE, CTA, FASAE 
President and CEO 
International Association of Exhibitions and Events 
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